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NIRB File No.: 07EN046, 08EN064 
INAC File No.: N2007C0017 

July 15, 2008 
 
Honourable Chuck Strahl 
Minister of Indian and Northern Affairs Canada 
c/o Jeff Holwell 
Lands Specialist 
Indian and Northern Affairs Canada 
Iqaluit, NU 
 
Via email:   HolwellJ@inac-ainc.gc.ca  
 
Re: Application Terms and Conditions for Forum Uranium Corporation’s Renewal Request 

with Indian and Northern Affairs Canada for its North Thelon Joint Venture 
 
Dear Jeff Holwell: 
 
The Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) has completed a review of Forum Uranium Corporation’s 
request to Indian and Northern Affairs Canada (INAC) for a renewal of the Land Use Permit for their 
North Thelon Joint Venture project. The NIRB received a new application for a Right of Way associated 
with the North Thelon Joint Venture project at the same time, and processed the renewal and Right of 
Way application as one project, under NIRB File No. 08EN064. 
 
NIRB distributed the Right of Way application and renewal request to the distribution list requesting any 
concerns related to the application.   
 
The following comments were received from the Beverly and Qamanirjuaq Caribou Management Board 
and the Government of Nunavut – Department of Environment regarding the proposed project: 
 

 Proposed activities slated to occur on the calving and post-calving range of the Beverly caribou 
herd; 

 Proposed activities located within the fall and spring migration corridors for both Beverly and 
Ahiak caribou herds; 

 Possibility of Forum’s activities to impact barren-ground caribou; 
 Potential for cumulative effects of mineral exploration on caribou; 
 Potential impacts to migratory birds; 
 Potential impacts of flight altitudes; and 
 Potential for spills and related impacts. 

 
On July 2, 2008, the NIRB received a request from the Proponent to cease the screening of the Right of 
Way application, as the activities contained therein were previously screened under NIRB File No. 
08FN009.  As such, the NIRB proceeded to screen the renewal request (07EN046), omitting those 
activities pertaining to the Right of Way.  
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After review of the project proposal, the NIRB has determined that the renewal does not significantly 
change the general scope of the original project activities. Therefore, the NIRB is re-issuing the 
recommended project-specific terms and conditions contained in the July 11, 2007 Screening Decision, 
NIRB file No.: 07EN046 (attached).   
 
In addition to these terms and conditions, the NIRB would like to include the following additional terms 
and conditions which are designed to mitigate any potential impacts to the environment.  They are as 
follows: 
 

1. The term of the permitted activities associated with Land Use Permit N2007C0017 and KVL 
307C01 is subject to any findings, direction or advice received by INAC and KIA from the GN-
DOE as a result of the improved knowledge of caribou herd population trends and potential 
impact of exploration activities.  Information of this nature may be forthcoming as part of the 
GN-DOE’s Caribou Management Strategy for Nunavut, anticipated to be completed by early 
2009. 

2. The Proponent shall update their Spill Contingency Plan to include: 
a) A 24-hour contact number for spill reporting and response. 
b) Telephone numbers (in Sections 5.4 and 6.2) for: 

 The GN-DOE: (867) 975-7700; and 
 The Manager Pollution Control and Air Quality (867) 975-7748. 

c) A site map intended to illustrate the facilities’ relationship to other areas that may be 
affected by a potential spill.  The map should be to scale and be large enough to include 
the location of the facility (e.g. fuel cache) and nearby drainage patterns and bodies of 
water. 

 
If you have any questions or concerns, feel free to contact the NIRB’s Assistant Technical Advisor, 
Amanda Hanson, at 867-983-4615 or ahanson@nirb.ca.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
Stephanie Autut 
Executive Director  
 
cc:  Rick Mazur, Forum Uranium Corporation 
  Tony Williamson, Forum Uranium Corporation 
  Ken Wheatley, Forum Uranium Corporation 

Jacques Stacey, Taiga Consultants Ltd. 
   
Attachment:  NIRB Screening Decision Report, File No.: 07EN046 (July 11, 2007) 


